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Montenegro welcomes the Delegation of Benin. 
We commend the Government of Benin for ensuring inclusive and transparent process to follow-up on the received recommendations, as well as in drafting the report. We welcome the adopted Action Plan to combat racial discrimination and the Law on the promotion and protection of the rights of persons with disabilities. We noted concerns of the Committee on the Rights of the Child over social exclusion of children with disabilities from many segments of society. In this regard, we encourage the Government to create an environment for the full enjoyment of rights of the child, particularly for the children with disabilities. 
Although Benin has acceded to the 2nd Optional Protocol to the ICCPR, we regret that a new Criminal Code to explicitly abolish the death penalty has not been adopted yet. We call on the Government to intensify efforts towards abolishing the use of the death penalty and commuting death sentences to prison sentences.  
Montenegro recommends Benin: 

1. to ratify the Optional Protocol to the CRC on communications procedures;

2. to undertake investigations on extrajudicial killings in order to bring the perpetrators to justice and to provide reparation to the victims or to their families.
Thank you. 

